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. , MR. PORTER: The hearing will come to order, please.

,ﬂ

This is a ébééféiAhéafiné called because of cnanging conditions
in the North Bagley area, Case 3644.

i~ - MR. HATCH: In the matter of the hearing called by

| the 0il Conservation Commission upon its own motion to consider

the revision of(iaragraph (1) of Order No. R-3221, to provide

— that the effective date for the prohibition of surface disposal

of produced water from the North Bagley~Uppef PennsyIVanian,

3 'North Bagley-Middle Pennsylvanian, North Bagley-Lower

— Pennsyivanian, North Bagley-Wolfcaﬁp, and Northeast Bagléy—

Wolfcamp Pools, Lea County, New Mexico, or within one mile

thereof, be changed f rom Noﬁember 1, 1967: to sdme earlier date.

If the Commission please, George Hatch, appearing

on behalf of the Commission and its Staff., I plan to have

appearances at this time. Anyone else going to make an
appearance?

MR. KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin, Kellahin and Fox,
appearihg on behalf of Stoltz and Company and Rﬁfgl Pipeline
Corporation, and we will offer one witness, S«t-o«let=z,

MR. PORTER: Mr. Buell,

MR. BUELL: For Pan American Petroleum Corporation,
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Guy Guell. We do not plan at this.time to present any
testimony or evidence to the Commission,
MR, HATCH: I would like to call to the Commission's
attention that Qe have a telégram of appearnace for Guy T. Buell.
‘MR. PORTER: I think we can assume it might be the
same person. Does anvone have any testimony to present?
MR. GOODRICH: Alton Goodrich for Southland Royalty
Company. If the Commission so desires I'll present whatever
information we have.
J'MR. PORTER: Mr. Bill Abbot will also present
some testimony. He's o6n his way in from the airport, I believe.
Mr. Hatch.
MR. HATCH: I would like to have Mr. Ramey sworn.
| (Witness sworn.) |
(Whereupon, 0.C.C. Exhibits 1
throngh 6 were marked for
identification.)

JOE D. RAMEY

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was examined
and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. HATCH:

0 Would you state your name and position for the record?

I8 Joe D. Ramey. I am supervisor of the Commission's




District I at Hobbs.

0 Mr. Ramey, in your capacity as supervisor of

District I, is it your duty to make recommendations to the

Commission concerning the disposal of produced water?

A Yes, it is.
Q Are you familiar with the Case 3644 and what it
proposes? |
| A Yes, sir, I am,
Q Would you review for the Commission what is being

sought in Case 36447
A Before I do that, I would like to give the
Commission a iittle bit of history on this area out here, the

North Bagley., First, in February of this yéar I called a

meeting of the North Bagley operators and at that meeting the

operators weré told that I considered this a critical area and
that the operators should consider disposing of the waier in
some“otﬁer means than open pits,

In Ap¥i1 the Commission heard Case 3551, which was
to‘conéider prohibiting open pit disposal in the four Southeast
producing counties, ﬁroﬁ this hearing the Commisgion issued
Order R~3221, which among other things prohibited pit disﬁosal
after November 1st in the North Bagley field.

I would like to ask the Commission at this time to
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take admin;strative notice of Finding 7 of Order R-3221, which

states that there is an emifient threat in the North Bagley
area. It now appeafs that the situation could be classified as
a threat more jmmediate than eminent.

Now, the intent of this case is to advise.the
commission of the present status of the water production and
how it was being-disposed of in the North Bagley field and let
thém decide whether they - should refain the November lst shutdff
date for open pit disposal.

0 what pools night be affected by an order issued as
a result of this case? |
A It would be the North Bagley-Wolfcamp, the North

Bagley-Upper, Middle and Lower Penn pPools and the Northeast

”Bagley—Wolfcamp_Pool.

Q Have you and/or’ your staff under your direction and
supervision made a special studybof the North Bagley field?

A Yes; sir, we have. I would‘like to point out that
I have two members of my staff here today. They're at the
airport right now; they will be in a little bit later; they
will bhe available for questioning if the need arises, that is
My. John Runyan and Mr. Leslie Clements.

Q part of the results of that special study is shown

on Exhibit 1? _
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A Yes, sir, it is.

Q Would you identify Exhibit 1 and explain what it
shows?

A Exhibit 1 is a map of the North Bagley area which

shows .all of the producing wells in the five mentioned pools;
the producing wells are the dark circles. We have also

located on the map tank batteries which are in the shape of the
hexagons, fresh water wells which éie the standard fresb water
symbols, this is in this jnstance the circle with the nyx"
above it is a Qindmill and over here, the square with the
circle in the middle is a;,iﬁ'é either irrigation well or house
well or rig well, some other type of water well besides a
windmill.

We have also, we have noted under each fresh water
well‘is a reference number and also the chloride content of the
water‘és tested from the well, and in addition we have the pit
jocations which are the ovals, and superimposed on the ovals
is a color coding to indicate the produced water that is going
into the pits.

Oour color dode,in this case the green is somewhere . ’
within the range of zero to 100 barrels peréaay, the blue is

within the range of 300 barrels;pgr day. The yellow, 300 to

600 barrels pexr day. The purple, 600 to 900 barrels per day.




Orange, 900 to 1200 bharrels per day, andﬂthe red, 1200 to 1606
barréls per day.

Q Mr. Ramey, the study you have made of the North
Bagley areé, has that revealed_a :ather drastic change in water

production from that reported and consideréd at the time of the

April 18 hearing?

A Yes, sir. If you will refer to Comﬁission Exhibit
No. 2, this is a tabulétioﬁ of the comparison of production for
three periods, December of '66. Thié was the figure we used
at the April hearing and then for the month of June, 1967,
which is the latest production figures that we have available,
or the latest c-115's as submitted by the operators, and then
also we have an estimated water figure, or I should say a
measured estimate water figure for the month of August wbidh
we compiled in our trips to the field.

T might state that the December figures were taken
from the New Mexico 0il and Gas Engineering Committee
Statistical Reports, the June figures were c*mpiled‘f#om the
c-115's, as submitted by the operators, and then thé August
figures were what we compiled on an actual trip to the North
Bagley field. The December water production figures indicated

112,572 barxels of produced water during that month. In June

of 1967 the produced water figure, as reported by the operator,




our estimated water figure for the

was 250,969 parrels. Now,

|
|
|

month of August is 633,609 barrels.

, 1 might also point out that in December there were

a total of 35 wells in ‘the pool. In June there were 63,vand

in August there vere 67 producing wells. So our well count

is nearly doubled from the figure we reviewed at the April
hearing.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Ramey, would you give me that

pecembexr figure again?

R ' A 112,572. That was reported produced watexr during

the'month of Décember, 1966{

‘ MR. PORTER: For 35 wells?

A Yes, Sir. ¢

u explain to the commissi

~n
O ¥

P o o) (By Mr. Hatch) Would yo

arrived at your estimated production of produced water

how you

for August of 196772

A These are actual measured estimates. We're not

contending that they'fe 100 percent correct. We do think,

a little more reflective than what was

however, they are

reported in June, certainly. In each instance we went to every

“pit in the field and depending on the water voclume going into )

the pit, why that depended on the size container that vwe used

to measure the water. This was merely a bucket test with
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buckets rangiitg from five gallons on down and then we would
time in each instance how long it took to fill the container
and from that time we would calculate the water volume in’

barrels per day.

0 Do you have an Exhibit 3 marked there? Wouid you

explain the Exhibit 3 to the Commission?

A Before We'go to Exhibit No. 3 I woulq‘like to turn
to page 2 of Exhibit 2. This would be our estihéte of the
total volume of water which would be dispbsed of in open pit
providing there was no further salt water disposal systems put
into operaéion dufing’that time, I£ would be our estimate that
17246,779 barrels would go into open pits befween the period
September 1 to November 1.

Q That's éssuminé fﬁé£4£he date‘was not advanced by
the Commission? |

A Yes, sir, that is correct.

0 Then at the time of Order R-3221, issued at a
period that water production was between 100,000 to 200,000,
it now appears to/be between 600;000'to 800,000 barreis per
month?

A Yes, that is cofrecﬁ.

MR. HAYS: When you measured this water you based

it on 24 hours?
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A Yes, sir.
MR. HAYS: Are those wells running 24 hours a day?

A I think they will run 24 hours a day providing

there is no mechanical failure.

MR. HAYS: They have to xrun 24 hours a déy to make
their allowable?

A Yes, sir, the vast majority of them, yes, sir. I
think our maximum measurement there was five gallons of water
in eight seconds.

Q (By Mr. Hatch) Would you explain Exhibit 3 now?

A Exhibit 3 is a compgrison of producﬁion information.

On this exhibit we have various columns, the pit reference

number, the pool, the company, the lease, the'lécation of the

pit, the number of wells that go into a pit, and then June
production figures as to éllowable, 0il and water, and then our
August estimated figures.

| .
ne

In general the water production as reported by t
operator is iow, however, ;here are instances where we are in
pretty good agreement. WNow, for example, on Pit No. 11, these
reference numbers are the reference numbers that are depicted

on Exhibit 1 by each pit. On Pit No. 11, the June reported

daily water production was 200 barrels and our estimate was

245 for August. On Pit No., 23 the operator reported 485
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barrels during June and we estimated 447 barrels per day for
August.

Then on Pit 33 the operator reported an avéraqe of
125 barrels a day, while our estimate showed that the w&ter’
production would be closerftov964 bairels pexr day. Then;
again, on Pit 44 the operator reborted an average of 66 barrels
a day and our indication was that it would be 1,286 barrels
pef day.

The totals for these 53 pits 'in the area, the
operaéor reported a total of 8,365,barrels per day and our
measured estimate indicated 20,439 barrels per day. ‘In some
cases the operators, say'invfit 5, the operator reported n§
water and our indication was 605 barfels pef day.

0 Have you or your staff examined the disposalvpits

~in the North Bagley area?'

A Yes, sir, we have.
0 All of those pits? o N
A Yes, sir, all 53,

Q - Does your Exhibit 4 reflect that study? | - )
A Exhibit 4 is labeled "Pit Size and Condition, North

Bagley Area". Here again we have our pit reference number,

operator, the lease, 1oéation.of pits, pit size, and then a

short description of the condition of the pit. I made some
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rough calculations on the volume of -the pit and the fill-up
on the pit, which I would like to cover at this time. If you

will refer to Pit No. 3 -~

Qo —Justa minutes —You have not made-this for-all-of-—--
the pits, only certain ones?
A Only certain ones, I just picked a few at randomn.

Pit No. 3, that is aApit that is 100 feet long and 50 foot
wide and 12 feet deep. Our indication is that 353 barrels of
water per day is going into the pit. With this volume the

pit should f£ill at the rate of 4-3/4ths inches per day, or

-neglecting evaporation, the pit would £ill in 36 days, but yet

our inspection of the pit shows the pit to be completely dry
and, in fact, the day before we got there, the night before

we got there the pumper reported that he had lost 200 barrels

of 0il into the pit and all water appears, or all water does

go into what appears to be a shot hole in the bottom.of {the pit.
There is no water retained in the pit at all.

The next pit is Pit No. 5. This is a small pit,
which isgéo feet by 25 feet, Our estimate shows 605 barrels
of water daily éoing into the pit anéwso with this size pit

— w -

- = } -~ -aann - -~
anda the th at the
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rate of two feet and three inches a day, or should fill in

less than five days. Our inspection shows the pit is
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-.than_a month-old. - I don't -have the completion-datesoneach

13
approximately half full of water.
| Q Has that been used in the last five days?
A Yes, it has. That's a well that has been producing

more than a year. All of these pits are, well, at least more

of the wells but they're, for the time involved in all of these
inétances, why the well was producing at a greater length of
time than is indicate& on the fill-ups that I will note.

The next pit I have is Pit No. 13. This is one of
the larger pits in the area bﬁt here again, our estimate is
for 1,371 barrels per day and with this large pit and this
volume, the pit should fill at the rate of one foot and three
inches daily, or should completely £i11 in about eigﬁ£ days.
In this case both of the pits were thrée—quarters full, so
there is a little water being retained in those pitﬁ.

The next pit is Pit 19, which is another rather

large pit. This pit has 353 barrels per day going into” the pit

and should fill at the rate of 4=3/4ths inches per day. I gave
you information on Pit 3., Let me correct that, Pit 19 has

411 barrels per day and the pit should fill at the rate of

'3-1/2 inches per day or fill in 34 days. 1In this case one of

the pits was approximately a third £ull of water and the other

pit was completely dry and there appearéd to be several shot
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holes iﬁ +rhe bottom of the dry voit.

The last one 1 have is Pit No. 27. This is a large

wpit, a hundred feet by-one hundred feet. The water volume 1is

857 barrels dally and the pit should £i1l at the rate of six

jnches per day. Ouxr lnspectlon shows “that plt‘tclbe'ceﬁélGEEIY
dry, that water was going into the qround as fast as it enters
the pitﬁ There was no retention of water at all in the plt.

In general, why our inspection shows that the vast
majority of the pits are too small to allow for evaporation to
pe any factor at all in the dlsposal of water, so we have to
cénclude tﬁét the water is going into the pits and then into
the ground directly below the pits.

o} You have‘observedithe‘water going info the ground
in many of the‘pits? o

A Yes, sir, £hat is corfect.

Q Mr. Ramey, are you familiar with the water well
located in the Southeast Quarter; Noréhwest Quarter of Section
15, Township {i south, Range 33 East, Lea county, New Mexico?

A Yes, 1 am.

0 Would you explain to the commission your connection
with that partichlar water well?

A Yes, sir. Ve received a complaint from 2 Mr. Lyman

Graham, who lives on the west edge of the North Bagley field,
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on July 26th, stating that he had a contaminated water well in
the North Bagley Pool, which is the well you just referred to,
and that he would like to have the matter checked into. Wwe

contacted Mr, Graham on July the 27th and went to the ‘well in

questi&n. Th15 well had been furnlshlng water to the Cactus
Drilling Corporation rig, which is drilling a well in”Unit D
of Sectioﬁ 15. A Mr. Bill Haas, who is tool pusher for
Cactus oqgthis rig, had contacted Mr. Graham>on the 25th
stating tﬁét they had had to aisconﬁect from the wellibecause
of the high mineral content of the,water was causing his
engines on the rig to run extremely hot,

Before they disconnected from the well, why Mr.

Haas had collected a one-gallon sample of the water from the

‘well while it was pumplng. (Jr. Clements of our Hobhbs Offlce

Obtained a pint samplé from the well by lowering a bottle on a
string into the well. The two samples were then taken to our
Hobbs Office and analyzed and the pumping sample which was
collected by Mr. Haas 1nd1cated a chloride content of 7,632
parts per mllllon and the static sample whlch we obtained by
lowering the jar into the well indicated chloride content of
3,472 parts pervmillion.‘ ”

On August the 2nd i went with Mr. Clements up

to see the well, 1 wanted to get another sample for one thing,
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and also just t§ look over the situation, but when we arrived
at the water well location we were unable to{locété the'well
and it appeared that either the well had ‘been plugged or at
least it -had bheen covered up. There was fresh digging of the
dirt ih the area and we were unable to locate the well. We
could locate the approximate locality of it but we couldn't
find the well, so I contacted Mr. Graham te find out if he had
élugged the well and he was completely ighorant as to what had
happened to the well, but he said he would check into it and

he called me later and said that he had talked to Mr, Haas, who
is the tool pusher on the Cactus rig, and that the two of theimy~ :
had gone to the well locatiori and had dugvaround and had
finaliy found the well and had found that somebody had cut off
approximately two feet of thé casing of the well and had placed
& rock over the well and then had covered the well. But they

had uncovered the well and established by mirror and light that

" the well was not pldgged.

Then on August 10th we made anothef.trip to the
area with the two Commissioners present and part of the Santa Fe
staff and we again went to the well and it appéafed that there
had been further activity since there was a larger area of
disturbed dirt and the well was again hidden, so we made no

attempt at that time to find the well, but then on August 22, why
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Mr. Clements got together with Mr. Graham and they went to the
well ang started searching to seeé what had happened to the well

and they were joined by Mr. Haae and a roughneck off of the

- e

rig} Aﬁé';Eéér Quite extensive search, why they found that the
well had been plugged but they duéndown and chipped cement
from the top of the well down to'ﬁhe casing of the well and it
appeared that the well had bheen plugged from top to bottom

with Neat cement and the top of it rounded off pretty well

. with cement.

‘50 that's the status of our contaminated water well,

or what appears to be our contaminated water well.

0 You were not able, then, to get anothex gsample?
A (No, we could not.
o) And you don't actually know or have any jnformation

as to who plugged the weil?

A ‘No, sir, I haven't heen able to determine who did
plug the well.

Q ‘Did the complaint on the activity of the well cause
your office to make an investigation of other water wells in
the area? |

A Yes, sir. With the thought determined for suxre that
this well was contaminated, we should take samples and make an

analyeis of all the other water wells in the area. So weé
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— visited each water well and obtained a sample and this ]
o o

information is reflected on our Exhibit 5. Exhibitls again

shows a reference number as to each water well, the location S

- - ' of the-well, the type og well, whether it is a rig, windmill,

house or irriggtion, ané‘then the status of the sample as to

whether --

L , MR. BUELL: Are there any extra copies of these

| tabular exhibits? It's pretty difficult to follow Mr, Raméy

< »

without one in front of us.

o MR. HATCH: I think Mr. Runyan can find one.

A Unless the staff wants to give up one of theirs.
MR. HAYS: I'll give you mine. I'll look over

Pete's shoulder.

MR. BUELL: Thank you very much,
THE>WITﬁESS; Are you ready, Mr. Buell?
MR. BUELL: Yes, sir.

- B MR. KELLAHIN: The Commission, it would be hélpful
if Mr. Ramey would givé the legal description for the rest of
us who don‘t have anything to look at.

— o A | I am just speakiné in generalities here on this
particular exhibit, Mr, Kéllahin. Exhibit -5, we again have a
map refevence numher, which I referred to on Exhibit 1 as the

— number beside each water well, and the location of the water
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wells, the type of well, whether rig, windmill, house or

’ irrigationf and the status of the sample, whether the well was

hot puniping or pumping at the time we gathered the sample,
and then the chloride content of the water, and we were able
to obtain a few water levels from the State Engineer, which

really I don't think are relevant to the case, but it was

additional information which we posted, and then the date the

sample-was collected and how it was COllect?d.

0 Are there anv particular wells you want to point
out on that exhibit?

A On the well we refer’tg ,,,,,, —as FW-6A, this is an
irgiqation‘well. It's located at the extremé south end of the
pooi in Section 33. .This well was not pumping at the time and
we wefé unable to obtain a sampie. The sample we have posted
here, which indicates 530 parts per million chlorides; was an
analysis which we obtained from the State Engineer which was
gathered in 1961. Since we were unable to obtain an analysis
of our own to make this comparison, I just more or less ignored
this well in relation to the others with the exception of
about three wells, and Well No. 18, which in this ;ése is what
I consider the contaminatéd wéll, which is this particular

well which ig circled in red, the chlorides on these, oh, in

excess of 20 water wells ranges from a low of 34,5 to a high
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' bf 234.3, and then with the exception of three wells in there,

the chlorides would range from that low of 35 to a high of
slightly pver‘SO parts per million on chlorides.

‘The other three wells are, two of them are 124 and
113, and then the other showed on th tests, it showéd 230 and
234, but I think this, with-the exception of the irrigation
well which we were ﬁnable to obtain a saﬁple;'why it's all
good, potable water.

Q Then you would have expected, speaking of the

particular well that Mr. Graham reported to you, you would have

"expected a chloride content in what range under ordinary

conditions?

A I would think in“the range of 30 tc 80. I might

‘point out a few wells, water wells which surround this

particular well which we consider to be contaminated. This
well, well, both 16 and 17, FW-16 and 17, one well is a
northwest diagonal and the other is a northwest diagéna; to
this one, this No. 16 shows an énalyéié‘of~35.5 parts per
million chlorides and the No. 17 is a windmill located in the
extreme southeast corner of Section 19, it showed a chloride
content of 42.6.

Q }s that Section 19 or 9?2

A 9, excuse me. The other well is in the northwest
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corney of Section 15. Then well, fresh water Well No. 13,

‘which is in the southwest of the southeast of Section 15, on

two saméles the chloride showed 49.7‘and another one of 52,3,
so we have extremely good water here and extremely good watey
hérefwhile sifting in the middle we have a well with
extremely high chloride.

‘MR. PORTER: The well that you consider contaminated
is fairly close to the middle of the field?

A Yes, sir, I guess you would consider it fairly
close to the middle. I think it's a little more to the east
than the exac£ middle but in the north-south direction, why
it's approximately rigﬁt in the middle of the pool or pools,

Q (By Mrxr. Hatch) Mr. Ramey, do you have an opinibn
as to whetheg or not there is such a threa£ to the fresh water
supplies in tﬁe North Baglg;;area that the Commission should
adﬁance the date for surface disposal as prohibited in the
areés set forth in Order R-3221?

A Well, if there is no further disposal of produced

waters in this area instigated by November 1 there will be an

el

additional 1,200,300 plus barrels which will be disposed of

L

into open pits, which the vast majority of this water will go
through the pits, through the bottom of the pits and hence

toward the fresh water.
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I might point out, if you will refer to Exhibit 6,
now this is a tabulation of the chloride contents of the waters

produced; the Upper Penn, we had. two samples which were

45,000 and 33,000, or an average chloride of 39)000,,#TheMWd,uﬂmfm””

Middle Penn, our analysis showed 31,000 and 39,000 for an

average of 35,500, and the Lower Penn, it was 39,000 and 24,000,
or an averaée of 31,500; and then the Northeast Bagléy—
Wolfcamp, the analysis of ﬁhe water indicated 38,000 parts pér
million chlorides. This couldn't be considered too good a
wﬁzer. However, it may not be considergd too bad a water in
relation to some other waters, but stili it is a definite,

the chlorides are such that it would be a threat to fresh water,

I believe.

ﬁéw, we Aave in the area bne contaminated wéll,

or in my opinionlit's contaminated, and so with":thé!thought of
another 1,200,000 plus barrels going thfough'the bottom of
these Pits in the next two months, why I definitelg feel that
there is an immediate danger to the other fresh water wells
in the area.

Q Do you have any recommendations to make to the
Commission concerning the possible dates?

A If the Commission will recall, in the April hearing,

why I recommended that the cutoff date for open pit disposal
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in this area be July 1lst and if there were any way to make
this retroactive to then, why that would be my recommendation.
Q Mr, Ramey, did you or someone under your supervision
prepare Exhibitg 1 throﬁgh-G? |
A Yes, sir.
MR. HATCH: I would like to move the introduction of
Exﬁibits 1 through 6 in evidence. That's all the questions I
have.
MR. PORTER: If no objections the exhibits will be
admitﬁed. |
(Whereupon, 0,C,.C. Exhibits 1
through 6 were offered and
admitted in evidence.)

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. PORTER:

Q Do yoﬁ recall how many windmills there are in the
area?
A I can count them.
Q  Approximately abouésls or 207?
A Well, we had a total of 25 wells in this immediate

area. There are other wells in this township which we didn't,
we didn't bother to go to, but there are 25 wells depicted on

the map, 25 fresh water wells.

MR. HAYS: What's the average depth of these wells?
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THE WITNESS 1 think thevy range, I don't have that

information, M1, Hays,ibut 1've heard they're anywhere from

N

~ around 40 feet to around 80 feet.

MR. HAYS: Thank Yyou.

0 (By Mr. Porter} Mr. Ramey, YOu mentioned that you

called, I believe you said, a meeting in the Hobbs office in

Februaxy?
A Yes, sir.
0 About what time in February?
< A I want'to think the ath but I-didn't pother to get

~

that>infofmation.

Q Was it early in the month, you think?
A 1 think it was fairly early in the month.
Q - What was the response of the producéis to this

. meeting after you called theilr attention %o what you considered

a threat, a possible threat to fresh water?

A Well,:i‘think they had some other meetings between
February and April when vwe had the other hearing, and 1 knoQ
that one operator, I didn't mention, which I should right nowvw,
that we do have one battery under disposal. This is the
Southland Royalty. Tﬁis pargicular lease is goind into its

disposal well, 1 think that, and they picked up some other

producers over in the inbe which we are disposing into a




(7

RN

put I think from that meeting, gouthland

pevonian 4ry hole.

king on & aisposal system which they

da and started wor
oh, in the not

went éhea
1 believe Bill Haas,

now have in operation.
they applied for a

or not tooO long ago.

too recent future.
dd%l which wouléd encompass production fyom the Penn and then
and large disposai‘of the produééd water. B

gtoltz has desiggéé-égrww T

addition 1 think Mr.

In
£ the system into pla

ya lake some

- extensive system to dispose ©

s north of the pool.’
ow from the first me

e kind of a tough

In general 1 thought the

four mil
nse was a little sl eting but there

The operators do hav

respo

was some activity.
situation here in £inding adequate disposal zones.
seems to be the prob

g above the Devonia

lem?

0 what
n whiéh will

A Well, therxe is nothin
take the water:or take water in this volume. The San Andres
was tried to the east in the Inbe Pool and tha£ did not prove
gatisfactory. it worked for a while bﬁt the pressureS’were
a the Inbe Has gone

r inijection well an

extremely high on thei
to Devonian'disposal. 1 still feel that perhaps & 1ittle better

ave bheen made .

progress could h
y holes

0 what about the availability of Devonian dr

in the area?
vye's one to the north and then I think

A I know thex




TR L A T

N

26

Aqua has obtained approval for a Deﬁonian well in the south

near the Bagley Pool, so that is two Devonian wells. Now,

”whether that would be enough to handle all the produced water,

I don't know. I think a lot of the operators have been waiting

for the Stoltz application.
MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have a qdestion of
Mr, Ramey? Mr. Nutter,

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q- I just want to ask a question to clarify 'a point to

keep the record straighﬁ. Now on your Exhibit No, 2 where you

show that the operators reported 250,969 karréls of water
production for June -- {

A Yes, sir.

Q ~-— isn't it a fact that this is net the actual
reported production, but the actual reported production was
expanded to. take care of the days when some of the wells were
down and if a well produced 28 days this figure was expanded
to show a thirty-day actﬁél water production?

A Yes, that is correct.

MR. NUTTER: Thank you.

THE WITNESS: I would say, going a little further,

that that fiqure probably should have been around 500,000 as the
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actual water production if it had been reported properly by

the operator.
MR. PORTER: During the mointh of June?
THE WITNESS: VYes, sir.

‘MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have a question?

Mr. Buell.

MR. BUELL: I have one or two.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. BUELL:

0 Mr. Ramey, you testified that some of the operators

are now haﬁdling effectively and efficiently the salt water; I

beliieve you tgstified that you were aware of their projects

that are activeiy under way to handle produced salt water in

the field?
A Yes.
0 But as these projects become operative between now

and November lst, the water that they handle, of couxrse, would

reduce your estimate of salt water that would be put on the

ground in the interim period between September’i and November 1?2 ‘
A Yes, sir. I don't know the --
Q I have one other question with regard to Fresh wWater

Well 18. Do you have any explanation as to why the two samples

that you show on your Exhibit 5 would vary so in parts per
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test was ' a punping test where actually the chlorides were
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million chlorides?

A Yes, sir. I/think that's fairly common. The first
being sucked up out'of the well, rand this-Qéuié geré w
representative\sample of the water while it was pumping- and then
the well had been shut-in for approximately 48 hours and the
chlorides had brobably settled somewhat to the bottom of the
well to where the concentration would not be so high on a
static sample.

Alsb we got our sample from the very top of the
water level of the well and the chlorides naturally being
heavier would tend to settle to the bottom.

0] Ié I understand your testimony, you tﬁigk each
sample is representative of the conditions under which it was
taken?

A Yes, sir, that's right.

] Let me ask you this, is parts per million chlorides
the only element in these samples that you have compared with !
the previous sample on Fresh Water Well 18?
| A Yes, sir.

0 There are other constituent elements in the North
Bagley produéed water other than chlorides, are’there not?

A Yes, there are. There are carbonates, sulphates.
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0 Would it not be revealing to also analyze these

elements with the prior sample to see if they, too, have
} o
increased in this well?

A “That is correct, but all we had available for

making analysis is chlorides. That's all we can do in our
small lab in the Hobbs Office.

Q Would you suspect that if the ‘contamination is
coming from prddﬁced salt water from the North Bagley area
that the sample would also show an increase in the other
coﬁstituent elements as well as chlorides? '

A Yes, I am sure it would.

Q But you were unable to do that?

"A That's right. |

0 So your conclusion that the contaminatién of the
fresh water well came from produced North Bagley area watef
was simply the fact-that“North Bagley area water has been put
in piﬁs and according to your investigétion it hasn't all
evapérated‘fet, it has gone somewhere? e

A : Yes, (

MR. BUELL: That's all I have.
MR. PORTER: I didn't hear you conclude that this

contamination occurred because of pit disposal, did you?

THE WITNESS:  That is my opinion, yes. This
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particular well sets, oh, 75 to 100 feet due west of a large

disposal pit. 7
ﬁMR. PORTER: - So you think there is a possibility of‘
the increase in chlorides did come about because of the salt
water disposal?

" IHE WITNESS: Yes, sir. I think the produced water =~

going into open surface pits and from the open surface pits
to the ground and consequently, to thehfresh water aquifer, or
at least to this well.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Kellahin, do you have any_éuestions?

MR. KELLAHIN: ©WNo, sir.

MR. PORTER:‘ Anyone else? The witness may bhe
excused. |

(Witness excused.)

MR. PORTER: Does anyone else desire to present
testimony before we call on these people who have been
authorized some kind of a disposal system? At the time we sent
out thé notice of the hearing we asked those éeople who have
been authorized some kind of disposal system, I believe there>
were four, if thev would come and Qibe us some information
concerning thqse disposa} systems. So at this time, Mr.
Kellahin, I believe we will call on you tc present your client.

MR. KELLAHIN: We have one witness I would like to
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have sworn, please.

(Witness sworn.)

(Whereupon, Burro & Stoltz
: , " Exhibit 1 was marked for
e e e _ identification.)

DEAN STOLTZ

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was examined
- and testified as follows:

N . DIRECT EXAMINATION

o BY MR. KELLAHIN:

» 0 Would you state your name, please?
A Dean Stoltz,
- 4] | What business are you engaged in, Mr, Stoltz?
A I am a partner in Stoltz and Company, engaged in oil

field operation and production in Texas and New Mexico.
0 Is Stoltz and Company the company that was authorized
by this Commission to dispose of salt water in playa lake nofth

- of North Bagley field?

A This is so. :> ’
0 What is Burxrro Pipeline Corporation?
o v A It is a New Mexico corporation that was organized

for the purpose of operating and maintaining this pipeline.
0 What connection do you have with Burro Pipeline?

- A I'm the president of Burro Pipeline Corporation.
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Q0 Are you also,under the name of Stoltz and Company,

an operator in the North Bagley field?

A Yes.
0 Are you familiar with the history of this field?
A’ Yes, I am§ _
Q  would you, for the-benefit of the”Commissianwgikgmh o

us some discussion of the develépment>of this field?

A I would like to make a few general remarks that
cover some of the points that have been discussed here today
and also in the earlier hearing in Hobbs in April. It has
appeared to me right along to e a little bitfunusual that this
North Bagley field has been singled out for"Eﬁiérearly no pit
order which is November lst, 1967, as opposed to a general

statewide order of January 1, 1969, especially in light of the

vyfact that this field is about five years-oid”in terms of

production and there are fields that have been on production

twenty to thirty'ér forty years in this state that have done

nothing about produced water, and I am sure in terms of total

volumes of water disposed greatly exceed the figures presented’

by Mr. Ramey. ' ‘
Also, another item in our April 19th hearing in

Hobbs, it was presented as part of the water engineer's

testimony, I believe, that the City of Lovington had drilled
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several wells for their fresh water supply, a couple of them
were found to be contaminated at an early date and yet a number

of fields in the smmediate area of Lovington are not shut—-in

,wormaggmghgymsubjec£"EBMEEE 6afly No pit order that weare ... . .

subjebt to in this rather sparsely populated, a 1ittle dependent
on the water supply, area. It essentially, the area we are in
is a grazing grass$s lease area.

The third item I would like to mention here, too, 1

" have a feeling’that the North Bagley field with some dozen

independent ownerships or operators as wellras thxee or four
major companies,'has(probably been bhetter operated than most of
the old fields in this state and this is largely due to the
faétnthat the Oil Consérvation Commission regulations, of
course, have improved through the years and their QQvernmental
sufervision has heen probabiy more present in t}is field
develdpment than in the fields that have been found in years
gone by. Beyond those few general comments I would like to

get into the Burro Pipeline Corporation operation and try to
gualify and answer to somé degree the question posed as to why
there has been an apparent lack of activity;on the part of some
people in getting rid of their water. I intend to evidence

that this is not so. That we have heen constantly busy from

April 19th on. As of May 1lst, of course, we got our no:pit-order
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for the North Bagley field effective November 1, 1967. May
17 we applied to the Commission and had a hearing, Case 3570,
for the use of the Lane Salt Lake for ‘the use Qf the salt water

disposal, this lake being located four or five miles north of

the horthern extremity of the North Bagley field.

On May 29th the 0il Conservation Commission issued
the order approving the use of‘this lake for a sélt Qater
disposél facility. If any of you are acquainted with what it
takes to get 15 to 20 operators, many of them companies with
many echelons of command and authority to approve various
requests, céhtracts_and conversation rélative to getting tﬁis
thing constructed, you can appreciate a little bit some of the

time that hés been consumed since.

Howeve;; following May 29, the Burro Corporation
was organized and it's a corporation in the State of New Mexico.
We have circulated contracts, fenegotiéted and finally signed
contracts with Cahot Corporation, United States Smeltings
Refining Company, BTA Producers, Trobaugh ;nd’ASSociates,
Meadco, H?.C. Hood, éunset International, Sam Boren and
ourselves, Stoltz and Company. We retained Buckles and Company
engineering firm out of Monahans, Texas for the purpose of

designing and engineering our salt water system. We have now

completed the engineering portion of this system.
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1 would like to have Jason, if he would, introduce

our maps here as exhibits at this point.

0 Mr. Stoltz, referring to what has been marked as

the Stoltz ahd Company and Burro Pipeline Exhibit No. 1, would

you 1aentlfywthatwexhibit?wwwWWW -

A The exhibit is the exhibitipresentedwon_the‘board
up ﬁhere to the left of Mr. Ramey's exhibit?

o) That is correct. What is that exhibit, what does
that depict?

A That is the work performed py Buckles and Company,

‘the engineering firm, in connection with designing,'sizing,

specifying materials and prescribing the best survey layout for
the construction and installation of this systen, carrying it

from the North Bagley field to the Lane Salt Lake.

Q Has that system been constructed as yet?
A It has not.
0 Have you been working on arrahqements for the

N

construction of the system?

A We are prepared at this pdint to go ahead with the
work. We could commence- as early as Monday. We have just |
completed securing the final necessary items in terms of

materials and also right-of-way in connecfion”with this

construction. This system,“incidentaliy, will cost approximately
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$375,000.00. The line sizes vary from two-inch to ten-inch,
there's a main trunk line running north and south covering

~about eight miles with ‘the various laterals then gcing out to

__the respective leases. There will be 125,000 feet of line

ﬂﬁvoived in the entire system. .
One, of éourse, of the criticdl parts of $375;000.00

investmént, of course, is finding the money tokdo it. We had
a little delay in processing our loan application. We
requisitioned and took bids on matetrials in accordance with
the specifications outlined by Buckles and Company. The last
step was procuring the right-of-way. Now. we're ready to
cémmeﬁée coﬁéfrﬁction. This construction ‘will take 45 days,
assuming we can start Monday, or apbroximately September 1st,
and that is assuming six to eight ten-hour day weeks. This
is barring no interruption due to environmentél condition and
acts of God and weather and so forth, |

0 Wiii that system:handlé the volumes of water to
which Stoltz and Company testified at the hearing in the
application for apprQVal?

A This system is designed to haridle up to the 30,000
barrels épproved by the Commission in their order in connegtion
with Case 3570. We are going into the system initially with

15,000 or 17,090 barrels per day.
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Q - That is in accordance with the testimony that Stoltz
and Company offered in Case 3570, is it not? P
A Yes,

0 Mr. Stoltz, as an operator inrph¢4999¥iwip"ngp”

- R p. - PO S —
)

opinion would there be any adverse eflect if the ells
Qére shut-in béh&ing the completion of salt water disposai
system:adequate to take care df all the produced water?

A Mr. Kellahin, when we started in this field two and
a half years ago there were a few wells in the field a; that

time producing a few barrels of oil. We developed production

i .,mWhi o I
in there that produced one barrel of oil and approximately. ' ‘ I
three parrels of water., We could not project ény reserves at -
this point. : ‘ ‘

We labored oﬁe‘wgll at a time until it reached a
point where after a year to eighteen m&nths we realized that |
the cumulative production indicated that this was probably a _
substantial reservoir and yet even today you cannot find an , |
accredited engineer that will stand very long on their reserve
estimate in this area due to the fact that where there is&’. '
this much water produced there is just a great deal of
uncertainty.

I would like to say that in the past two and a half

years, Stoltz and Company has invested five million dollars
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in this area. We are prepared to invest another $375,000.00 in
this salt watexr disposal system, We are a long ways from
getting our investment back in this area in direct answer to

youf question, Mr. Kellahin, ralative to what would happen if

~we had _to shut these in prematurely or prior to completion of

[

e

-

SUr salt water disposal system we cannot postulate what might
happen, we ;an only fear that theferwéuld bé séﬁe:poséiblé
reéer&oir damage and individual well damage as a result of
this.

0 I gather from your testimony that you can't make a
reservoir estimate in this field, is %this correct?

A "I can but an engineer would not. |

(0] An engiﬁeer would not. But in ;hat sense you are
taking a considerable risk in the construction of Ehe disposal
system you propose, are you not?

a Yes, sir, we are.

0] Because the life of the field could be shorter than

wvou might anticipate, is this correct?

A Tﬁat‘is corfect.

Q Was Exhibit 1 prepared for you by Buckles and
Company? |

A Yes.

_MR. KELLAHIN; At this time I would like to offer
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in evidence Exhibit No. 1.

~

-

MR. PORTER: If there is no objection, the Exhibit 1
will be admitted.
(Whereupon, Burro & Stoltz

Exhibit No. 1 was offered and
admitted into evidence.)

BY MR. PORTER:

Q What kind of pipe do you propoSe to use for your
gathering and transmission system?
| A It is a composition material, Johns-Manville
material called Transite, which is an accepted water supply

pipeline materlal used by all the major pipeiine’companies.
0 It is not a me%tal pipe, then? You say if you start
Monday on éonstruction and yéu have no interruption it will
take you 45 days to complete this whole system. Does that

mean all of your gathering system plus your transmission pipe

to the lake?

A It would be the system indicated there in our
Exhibit 1.
Q So it would bhe appro#imately the middle of October

before you could have your line in operation?

A Yes.

MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have a question?
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Mr. Nutter.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

0 Mr. Stoltz, I would like to be sure that I have got

everyoﬁe listed here that you said you had contracts with.

someone out. U. S. Smelting, Cabot, BTA, Trobaugh, Meadco,
Hood, Sunset, Boren.

A Stoltz and Company.

Q And Stoltz and Company, sure, thank you. That's
all,

THE:WIPNESS: Ycwould like,tbfmakewonevother comment,
if I might, Mr. Porter.

MR. PORTER: Yes, sir.

THE WITNESS: To date the chief“beneficia:y, I think,
from our operations, as well as other operators in‘the North
Bagley field, would have to be the State of ﬁew Mexico in terms
of being on the profit side of the ledger. We, with respect
to our own operations, ran off some figures hefe Wﬁich
reflected to date that the state has realized about $612,000,00
from our 6perétions. This is a combination figure which
repreSents your state royalty as well as state sales tax,”

three percent, and severance and pipeline tax. We feel that
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the few barrels that were being produced therertwo’and a half
yeafs age-and the some 200,000 barrels a month that are being
produced mostly on State of New Mexico lands should have some
bearing in this case; as Mr., Ramey pointed out, there are some

67 wells producing in the area now from a half dozen or so

information and data presented, should thoughtfully c&nsider a
request on our part that this no pit order be extended to
December 1, 1967, to give us adequate latitude to complete the
job properly and in good order.

I feel that the 45 daYs that we have indicated ir
terms of construction time is probably fair and adequate,
However, we cannot foresee into all the eventualities that
might conflict or hamper the constrﬁction or this line.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Stoltz, undery-Irdon’t recall the
order number, you were granted authority to dispose of up to

30,000 harrels of salt water per day into this Lane Lake. Now,

~you have your pipeiine surveyed and you are ready to go aﬁgad

with your construction. Do you foresee anything that would
Liinder you as far as right-of-way or use of portions of the

lake are concerned?
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THE WITNESS: I think at this point not. I think

that --
,,,,, o N e , .
MR. PORTER:  You think that any delay that you might
- -experience-here would-have to be the result of slow down im = -
~construction?
§f;¢ . THE WITNESS: Weathér or some unexpected delay in

- , the delivery of materials.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question? You may

s  be excused. Thank you, Mr. Stoltz.

- | _ ' (Witness excused.)
| MR. KELLAHIN: &haﬁ's all we have to offer, Mr.
Porter. ~
n MR; PORTER: We also requested Southland RoyalE}
~ Company to appear. I believe we have Mr. Coodrich“@resent.
Would you come forward, please? Mr. Hatch, would you swear
the witness, pleasg?
(Witness sworn.)
(Whereupon} Southland koyalty's

Exhibit No. 1 was marked
for identification.)

ALTON G. GOODRICH

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was examined

and testified as follows:

- DIRECT EXAMINATICN
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'BY MR. PORTER:
IQ Mr, Goodriéh,'ybu were authorized, i believe, the
use pf a well for dispesal some time ago.,
A Yes, sir. )
o] Would you just proceed and tell us anything ‘that you

might want to inform us concerning when the well will be
available fag disposal, what the capacity may be and what
potential customers you may have and so forth? -

A ‘Yes, sir. This well is located in the north end of
the Baéley field in Section 31, Township 10:Squth, Range 33
East. It is completed in the Devonian as a salt wate; disposal
well and is currently in opggation. We are injecting water
into thfs well from Southlggd's properties in the Ihbe—Penn
field and from one leéée in the North Bagley field. |

The well cﬁrrently ié equipped with two and a half-

inch tubing and;we think we have never had adequate water t§
run a full scale injective test on this well, but indications

are it will take around 5500 to 6500 barrels per day with two

- and a half-inch tubing. We plan to change the tubing out in

the next month to three and a half-inch, we think based on
other Devonian wells in the area, Rice has one and I believe
Amerada has one to the south that the well should take between

eight and nine thousand barrels of water per day.
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We have signed contracts with Gulf 0Oil Corporation,
Felmont, General American Oil Company, Southern Natural, and
those two happen to be over in the Inbe field, with Pan
PRmerican, Texas “‘Pacific and Charles Gillespie,i
0 I believe I got Gulf, Felmont, General American,
Pén American,; Texas Pacific, Charles who?
A Gilleépie, Mr. Porter. ’Southern Natural, you didn't
call out.
Q Southern Natural?
a Yes, O&é best estimates are that that is betveen
6500 and 7,000‘barreis'of water per day. We did not and have
not tried"to contract or obtain too much water to go into this
well until we have changed the tubing out and can ascertain
what the injective capacity of the weli will be.
Q. How -long will this changing of the tubing take?
A Well, this will only take a couple or three days.

Q Have you definitely decided that you will put in

" the large tubing?

A Yes, sir. This system from the Inbe-Penn field to
the north part of the Bagley field to this well is in operation.
The gathering system to pick up water from all these companies
listed is not installedkand will have to be installed prior to

picking up their water. We initiated injection into this well,
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“from the people that I have c

- time. This

-Penn field on June 25th,

this is Southland watex from the Inbe

ahd to date have put about 100,000 barrels of water in the

well with no indication of any problems at all.

I1f the Commission would like to see it, I have hére

a map of the system that we have designed to pick up water

ontacted. .

0 I wonder if you would put that up on the board.

A This dotted system is in operation at the present

will have to be added to pick up operators that I

have pointed out. All this is solid liheé. There are some

lines that are hashed out here which these people indicated

they are interested in geﬂting into this system and later

{th Mr. Stoltz.

this part of the system up here is in

Q You say

operation?
A Yes, in éhe Inbe field in this arxea.
Q You are picking up from one lease?
A From our own lease here.
Q0 . From how many wells, one or two?

MR. BUELL: May I suggest that you put a general

area of which you are speaking into the record because the

reporter is not getting yout finger into the record.

MR. PORTER: Thank you, Mr. Buell.
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o) (By Mr. Porter) Would you describe by section and
township and range the area that will haQe to be constructed?

A From the pbatteries jnvolved in Section 3, 10, 15,
21 aﬁd<22,tand I'peiieve they're all in 10+33;.11%33, pardon me.

" Q .bo you have ény projected date as far as establishing

A We‘intended and promised these people that we would
have this system in 6peration by November lst}‘ 1 agree with °
Mr. Stoltz that it takes quite a bit of doing to get people
lined up to sign’ these contracts after you preéent them with a
coqtract, it's often a month and we have had to call some of
them, they needed to decide which way they hadvfo go. It takes
some time to get contracts signed and back and these you have
to have back before you cén design the system.

‘We just started this system. We have had it

surveyed and, as in his case, we plan to start it shortly. We

think tthMggggiggﬂany unforeseen problems we could_probably

" put our part of this system in in thirty days, but I'm not sure

of this.

Q To satisfy these customers that you have contracted
with?

A Well, of course, all we are trying to do as far as

+hese customers are concerned, in 1ight of the order, was to
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put it in by November lst. I couldn't promise the customers
that we would get it .in in thirty days. The system that we

put in, it took about one and a half times as long to install

as we had planned for it to take. There are unforeseen

problems involﬁéé”iﬁA;hégéwggiﬁéé;‘
MR. PORTER: Anyone have a question of Mr. Goodrich?
MR. BUELLE May it please the Cormmission; as I

understood your testimony, it was that the earliest possible

date would be October 1 and you feel sure that you will make your

target date of November 1?

THE WITNESS: That's true., I would like 4o add one

thing, if I couid. I don't know exactly how long this field

has been producing. Mr. Ramey éestified that‘in the next two
months an additional 1,240,000 or thereabouts would be injééted
into pits. According to the monthly figures that he indicated
heré, I am sure there has been at least 125,000,000 barrels of
water already put in the pits over the years. It seems to me
that an additional one percent is not really very dangerous as
far as water contamination is concerned in this area.

MR.‘PORTER:k:Does anyone else have a question?
Thank you, Mr, Goodrich.

(Witness excused.)

MR. PORTER: Mr. Abbott, I believe you have also been
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authorized a disposal well in this area, or the company that
you represent. I would like to have you tell us what the
status of your proposed system is and ask Mr. Hatch to swear
» : ~ you in as a witness.

{Witness sworn.)

.‘W : BILL ABBOTT

T called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was examined

fﬁf - . and testified as follows:

B _ DIRECT EXAMINATION .

BY MR. PORTER:

Q Mr. Abbott, will you proceed to give us a rundown on

I what your proposed operation is and what the present status is
e . - apd any projected dates of cdmpletionﬂthat you may have?
A Yes, sir. Actually I'll give you a rundown of facts

and a time table. Sometime in June some of the operators came

to me and were interested in subsurface disposal. So I sent

out a letter to them June 22, more or less a letter of intent,
what Aqua planned to do and highlighting the contract. On July
. ' 12th I sent out contfacts to these operators that indicated .
- in our letter ofuintent that they were interested. On July 26th
Aqua\had thé hearing before the Conservation Comﬁission for

approval to dispose of the water:in the Amerada State BTC No, 2,

and this was aépfo?éd by the Commission in an order dated
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August lst. Also we received app;oval from Amerada in a final
agreement July 27th to use their well.

At this time there is no activity, the operators
that indicated some interest were contacted and the contracts
sent to them,kbut in the meantime they have gone other

directions, with Southland Royalty or with the Stoltz system.

'So at this time we don't plan on reworking a well or spending

any money,
o) So far all you have had is authorization to use a
well? |
A That is correct,
MR. PORTER: Any questions of Mr. Abbott? Thank you,
Mr, Abbott, you may be excused. -
’ (Witness excused.)
’MR. PCRTER: We also authorized a disposal well,
I believe, for Bell Petroleum. Mr. Salman, do you have
something to say about that?
MR. SALMAN: Yes, sir.
(Witness sﬁorn.)

N HORAN SALMAN .

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was examined
and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION
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BY MR. PORTER:

Q Mr. Salman, would you give us your complete name?
A My name is H-o~-r-a-n Salman and T am with Bell
Petroleun Company.,

= Q Would ycu proceed to tell us what kind of a system

you have been authorized and what the status is and capacity?

A We have an approval from the 0il Commission, I

-believe Ordexr No, R-3271, which was granted on July 10th, 1967

to convert our well to a duaILproducing well, producing it
from the five and a half-inch casing as an oil well from the
Strawn formation, and dispose of the water into the San Andres
formation, and the annular spacing with the eight and five-
eighths-inch casing and five and a half-inch casing.
¢ Our system is al%ost operatioﬁél. We have our seven

tanks and water system put in. All wé need now.is a few
automatic controls and we should be oberational, I would say,
within a week or two.

0 Mr. Salman, are you operating this just for vour

O
own wells; for Bell Petroleum wells?

A Yes, sir. We have no desire to take any other wells.
Q Yocu don't know what the capacity will be yet?

A The capacity of the wells should be in excess of

1600 barrels a day.
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A Right \
6] How many of tﬁe wells are you operating?
A Right now we have one. We may have anqthef one.
““Q""*wYoﬁwhavempréspectsnformanotheerell?”muuww_MWW”W
A Yes, S1r.

MR. PORTER: Does anyone have a guestion of Mr.
Salman? Thank you, Mr. Salman. You may be excused.
(Witness excused.)

MR. PORTER: If no one else has any testimony they

~

want to offer,ét this time we will hear any statements that you

may have or any comments on the case. Mr. Buell.
MR. BUELL: May it please;the Commission, for Pan

American Petroleum Corporation. I believe this record will

certainly support that the operators have been diligent in

attempting to handle their produced salt water problem in the

North Bagley area. Uﬂ?7rtunate1y it does take time. 1In

addition to the reports you have heard this morning from systems

that were proposed and designed to handle the water there was

another offer active in the field, so actually Pan American

Petroleum Corporation, from Mr. Staley in Hobbs to the division

office in Fort Worth, has had to evaluate and analyze four

separate and distinct proposals, and it does take time.




we expedited it as much as we could, we have now,

as the record will reflect, executed a contract with southland

- koyalty.' I dac feel that not only Pan American but all the

operators in this pool have been as diligent as possible'under

Nt

the circumstances. Pan Amexiqan,§értainly shares Mr. Ramey 's
concern and the Commission's concern with the pdssibilitjfgg‘“
any contamihation of any fresh subsurface waters anywhere in
the State of New Mexico, not just the North Bagley area.

We do have to go about handling these pfoblems in a
way differently than the Commission would due to the fact £hat
we are in business £o> make a profit and we have to analyze
each proposition to see which one will fit the bill and which
one will do it the most economically.

1T would like to relate an experiénce tﬁat Pan
American has had which corroborates Mr. Stoltz' testimony to
the fact that shupting in of these wells in this area could
cause waste by adversely affecting the reservoir’conditions‘or
well bore conditions. We had a strong flowing well that we
shut-in to install a Xobe pumé. It took us a tremendous amount
of pumpingféﬁd producing after we had completed the installation
to return that well back to oil production. To this day it is

not producing oil on this pump as high rates as it was flowing,

so certainly our experience would indicate that shut-in even
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for a day or two period of time while you are doing work or
installing a pump is harmful, at least to the well bores, so it

would be rather drastic acticn to shut-in this field to keep

we spentimoney on thesé systems and:reopened it we didn't have
a field.

Pan American would certainly recommend to the
Commission under this record here today that the deadline of
11-1-67>certainly not be advanced.

“MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a statement?

MR. GOODRICH: I do not believe that Irwas asked for
a recommendation, but I would like to pose the same
recommendation that the date of 11-1 be allowed to stand.

MR. PORTER: Any other comments?

MR. BUELL: May it please the Commission, maybe,
perhaps I should say for the record that I recommend that the
date not be advanced. I didn;t intend to infer any obijection
to Mr. Stoltz' recommendation of December 1, 1ll-1 suits us fine
because Southland Royalty says they will have their system in
operation by then.

MR. PORTER: I believe the call of the hearing was to
consider moving the date forward. Anyone else have a comment,
any statements? The Commission will take the case under

adVisement, and the hearing is adjourned,.
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NORIH BAGLEY womwm i | EXMIBIT n- m .. o

PRODUCED WATER u : JOHN W. RUNYAN
MAP/PIT : . | : . o avimach

REFERENCE L S , ‘ . CHLORIDES ... . .. 2COL o
NUGMBER OPERATOR - | LEASE ’ LOCATION POOL ' PPM CHLORIDES i
16 Texas Pacific 0il Co. = State "AK" #2 N-10-11-33 Upper Penn 45,440 N :

47 Stoltz & Company Kelsay #1 © M-28-11-33 Upper Penn 33,370 39,405 )

7 | Stoltz & Company Bell "A" #1 _ C-21-11-33 Middle Penn 31,240 R
23 Stoltz & Company-Clark Sohioc "B" #1 P-5-11-33 Middle Penn " 39,760 _ 55,500 — e
19 Felmont Qil Corp. | Hissom State #1 F-15-11-33  Lower Penn 39,050 | B

49 Stoltz & Company~Clark | State "AS™ #1 o-mo-ww-mmm Lower Pemn - 24,030 31,540 — ,

53 . Sunset-International . T. P. State 1 L-11-11-33 ' Northeast Wolfcamp 38,340 . 38,340 —" -
North Bagley Wolfcamp water muamwmm smwo unavailable due to:

(1) commingled with Penn Ms..omzﬁumw mwsx batteries or Wmmomm ._.Im
(2) Produced no water ._ / : : | , ; , ,

Lo _ “ _ , QIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Lo Scnta Fe, New Mexico

/ o | _, u@D\m\ Exhibit No. .w.\\m;m...l

Case No. cwm m\m\
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D
GOVERNOR -1
DAVID F. CARGO -
CHAIRMAN d_
State of Nets Mexico e —
. N - @ . _:o g
®il Conservation ommission 2
‘ R : LrB
B L <N
! K STATE GEOLOGIST
L“G“&?Sﬂ”éfﬂg’i?‘ MR , , A. L. PORTER, JR.
MEMBER T SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

P. 0. BOX 1980 -
HO 8BS

August 1, 1967 i

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr., Director
0il Conservation Commission

P. 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico

- -Dear Mr. Porter:

On July 28, 1967 Mr. Lynam Graham, who lives west of Tatum,.called this office
stating that he had a contaminated water well. Mr. Leslie Clements from this
office visited Mr. Graham the next day and obtained two water samples from the
well. One sample was a sample taken while the well was not pumping and the other
was a sample obtained from Mr. Graham, which he stated had been gathered when the:
well was pumping the previous day. Our analysis of the sample showed a chloride
content of 3,472 parts per million on tlie stati¢ Test and 7,632 parts per million
on the flowing test, which indicates the well is definitely contaminated. There
was no evidence of 0il or gas in the well, so it must be concluded that the well
was contaminated by open surface disposal.

This well is located in the NE/4 of Section 15, T-11-S, R-33-E, which is in the
North Bagley Field proper. The well is located some 75 to 100 feet west of the

Felmont 0il Co. Hissom State disposal pit.

If-you desire any further information on this well, please advise.
Yours very truly,

L CONSERVATT

Joe D. Ramey
Supervisor, District 1
JDR/mc
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NEW MEXICO N
olL CONSERVATION COMMI SSION

FIELD TRIP REPORT

~ DATE 7/27/67
g Name of Employeé 7 mLé§]iéAA. Cléﬁénfs
? Time of Departure 7:00 A.M. ) Time of Return 5:30‘P.M.
% “Miles Travelled 149 .4

N P

o,

s,

ALEBCAPANTY, 11

2 N

¢

LN TN R s

R e

In the space below please indicate Purpose of trip and duties performed,
listing wells or leases visited.
To Bagley Area - Checked complaint made by Mr. Lynam Graham, afea rancher, on water
well that has turned salty, Well in question is located approximately 75! West of a
Large Salt Water Pit used by Felmont 0i1Co., Hissom State Battery N/2 Sec, 15 T11S R33E,
No H20 standing in this pit - all H0 is going underground. as fast as it enters this
pit. Mr. Graham said that last week (17th thru 22nd) that water was standing in pit,
he doesn't know what happened to this H20. This well js approximately 15 years old,
TD is 807, well js cased and graveled packed. Well has been used to furnish water for
a number of drilling rigs in this area., Cactus Drilling-£0, made the first complaint
the night of July 25th, 1967, wvater is bad enough that Cactus moved”off and drilled
a new water supply well, Made Physijcal Inspection of Area with Mr. Graham - most al)

pits in this area have been shot and water js disappearing into ground at about the
Same rate that it is going into the pits,

Mr. Graham voicgd con

] cern aver all fresh waters in this area,
I got two samples fro

m this well, one that Mr. Graham had tak
being pumped by Cactus "after -their complaint, the other one |

being lowered into ‘the well on some string, the well was statj
chloride test on both samples;

en while it was
took with a fruit jar
¢. John Runyan ran a

The produced sample tested 7,632,.5 PpPM (),
The Static Sample tested 3,471.9 ppPu 1.

Employeets Signature
District # |
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August 23,195?“
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| JEFF D. ATWOOD (maa-:oao)
|
| ATWOOD & MALONE —
L 5 : CHARLES F. MALONE
3 :
N RUSSELL D, MANN
: A c
LAWYERS PAUL A.CODTER
BOB F. TURNER
ROBERT A, JOHNSON
—
P. 0. ORAWER 700 SOHN W. BASSETT, JR,
Rl TELEPHORE 505 ©&22-8221 ROBERT E.SABIN
.‘ SECURITY NATIONAL BANK BUILDING
i ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO .
80201 . - - ‘ £

Mr. A, L, Porter, Jr.
Secretary-Director

AL kA i Ao
PO i Jom S B

{ Oil Conservation Commission
5 Post Office Box 2088

T e

e
s

Santa Fe, New Mexico

RE: Case No. 3644 on the docket for special hearing on
August 30, 1967

e gl go

o
S

" Dear Mr. Porter:

Would you please file the enclosed Entry of Appearance on behalf of
Pan American Petroleum Corporation in the above captioned case.
The actual presentation will be made by Mr. Guy T. Buell, a rhem-
ber of the Texas Bar, and one of Pan American Petroleum Corpora-
tion's Fort Worth attorneys. '

m«\mwz«wmwmxm@

We enclose also a copy of our telegram tc you this date setting forth
the above information. -

Ao

e
T

Thank you.

S B
e

Very truly yours,
’ 0] fine 30 AWt S

ATWOOD & MALONE : ‘

AR T L

i

RDM:sah

Encl.
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A _DOMERTIC SERVICE N\ —

Cheek the clissof servicede

| otherwise this message wil

_sent as a fast tetegram

siced;
tbe

S /mr:nnmonu SERVICE -\

Check the'¢lass of service desired:
‘othetwise the message will be
.sent at the full rate

TELEGRAM b 7 1206 (4.55) | Futn mate-
DAY LETTER ll IE, [I ,IE,GRAM * JLETTER TELEGRAM ]
R g -
\mcnr LETTER /J W. P. MARBHALL, PAtsiosnt . “\SHORE-SH1P 7
WO, Whs.-CL. OF SVC. | . PD. OR COLL, CASH NO. CHARGE 10 THE ACCOUNT OF s VIME FILED
v . |
P \

Send ‘the Iollowmx message, subject to the terms on bad: hneo! whkh are hereby agreed to

 AUGUST 29, 1967

;Mr. A L. Porter, Jr
‘Secretary-Director

Oil Conservation Commission

Post Office Box 2088 , o

~ Santa-Fe, New Mexico

W'E ARE ‘MAIL'I’NG THIS DATE ENTRY OF APPEARANCE ON BEHALF OF

. PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM CORPORATION IN CASE NO, 3644, ACTUALA

| PRESENTATION WILL BE MADE BY GUY T. BUELL,

ATWOOD & MALONE
.Post Office Drawer 700
Roswell, New Mexico




'OF PARAGRAPH (1) OF ORDER R-3221 )

AN Y b

BEFORE THE OIL/ CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE MO TION )
OF THE OIL CONSERVATION COM-
MISSION TO CONSIDER THE REVISION ;

No. 3644

ENTRY OF APPEARANCE

COMES NOW Atwood & Malone of Roswell, New Mexico, and
enters its appearance herein as New Mexico counsel for Pan American

Petroleum Corporation.

DATED this 29th day of August, 1967.
ATWOOD & MALONE

Bv‘%ﬁfﬂ%ﬁ/

Post Office Box 700
Roswell, New Mexico

81 Rue 30 jn o one




Crass oF Service

——
This Iy a fagy message
unless frs deferred char-
acter Is indicared by the
Propecsymbol;

SYMBOLS
DL=D.y Lcuu
mﬂhl Leiter

International
=
tr eteee Tdcgum

W. P, MARSHALL

CHAIRMAN OF THE Boaro TE LE GRAM R W. MoraLL ,

PRtsm:Nr

WESTERN UNION

The filing time shown in the date line on domestic telegrams is I

‘ ,-—-/zo,i
“MIDLAND TEX 30 408P cpr. 967 AUG 30 PM 3 33
MEX!CO ‘01 CONSERVATION Copmiye
gM*. ATTN A L PoRTER JRs SECRETARY DIRecTOR
L)

/ SANTAFE NMEX =

REF DAVID Faskey r

LEMONT COLL!ER #1 NORTH,BAGLEY FIELD
AND SPECI AL HEAR N R

THE SUBJECT WELL nieo-o ~=—ARk_ RE. LN

' NEGOT!ATIONS FOR DlSPOSAL OF PRODUCED
COMPLETEp= o

HENRY ENGINEERING“

DL=Day Letter
=== WESTERN UNION
‘ This {3 a fas( message

unless its defeucd char

. NL=Night Léter
R. w. MCFALL —International
: LT
saenit. TELEGRAM - ni
actet is Indicated by the CHAIRMAN OF THE BOARD
propet svmbol »

T Letter Tel legt am

's igi ip 2 '5
ing ti

L RWAOB} PD=ROSWELL NMEX 29 110P MDT=
.L RORTER JR= ’

" . ' MMI SSION
iz?ﬂ‘ﬂ 0 SECRETARY DIRECTOR olL CONSERVAT!ON co

‘\4 \.'

X-—
POST OFFICE BOX 2088 SANTA FE inANCE . eeale
WE ARE MAILING THIS DATE ENTRY .OF APPE

ACTUAL
OF PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM CORP /N CASE NO 3644
PRESENTATION WILL BE MADE BY GUT T BUELL=

ATWOOD AND MALONE POST OFFICE DRAWER
700 ROSWELL NMEX=:

. :l S ! i U

T=3644 700=

WU1201 (IR2-5)

\ NCERNING ITS SERVICE
L APPRECIATE SUGGESTION3S FROM ITS PATRONS CO?
wiL
THE COMPANY




OIL CONSEhVATlON COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088

SANTA F=,; NEW:MEXICO.

August 11, 1967 .

Mr. W. G. Abbott

Agua, Ind

Post Office Box 1978 -

Hobbs, New-Mexico 88240. = ..

Deax: Sirs::

Attached:are a notice of- hearing and a.memorandum-which:
axe-self-explanatory.

With,reference to .the next to last- paragraph of the:mem-
orandumh it .will be gxeatly -appreciated if: you:.or. your-

repxesentgtiye will appear at. the hearing and- give-us:the-
information to. which: we.refer.

TR o,

;va;y;tfulygyouxs.

“A. L."PORTER, :Jr.
:Secretary-Director

ALR/ir.

Enclosures




OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

August li, 1967

Mr. Orhan Salman
Bell Petroleum Company
suite 400
700 wilshire Boulevard
-

(::) Los Angeles, california 90017
P

Dear Sir:

Attached are a notice of hearing and a memorandum which

are self-explanatory.

with reference to the next to last paragraph of the mem-
orandum, it will be greatly appreciated if you or your
representative will appear at the hearing and give us the

§if information to which we refer. , o ~

s ey

Very truly yours,
A. L. PORTER, Jrx.
Sacretary-Director

ALP/ir

En~losures




, beane gtoltz
gtolte & COmyany/Stoltz.& COmpaﬂy~Clarkv
post office BOX 1714 : .
miarand, Texas 79701
pear Sirt
Attached ayre 8 notice of hearing_and a memoxandum which
are self-explanatory.
with refexence to the t to last paragraph of the mem”
oxandum, Lt will be greatl appreciate 4§ you OF your
ropreaentative will appear 2 the hearing an jve us the
E inEOtmatLon to which we refer:
very fruly Yours:.

L. pORTER, Jx.
aDirector

- gecretary




OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. G. BOX 2088

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

N

Augusth;}i 1967

o &

Mr. Alton C. Goodrich
Southland Royalty Company
1405 Wilco Building
Midland, Texas 79701

Dear Sir:

Attached are a notice of hearing and a memorandum which
are self-explanatory.
With reference to the next to
orandum, it will be greatly ap
representative will appear at
information to which we refer,

last paragraph of the mem-
Preciated if you or your
the hearing and give us the

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-bDirector

ALP/ir

Enclosures
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MEMORANDUM

2
— . :
v
i N IS L Y |
B i

Memo No. 1-67

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

TO: All Operators in the North Bagley Upper-Pennsylvanian,
North Bagley-Middle Pennsylvanian, North Bagley-Lower
Pennsylvanian, North Bagley-Wolfcamp and Northeast
Bagley-Wolfcamp Pools

FROM: A. L. PORTER, Jr.;‘Secretary—Diregtor
SUBJECT:

Special Hearing on August 30, 1967, 9 a.m., Mofgan Hall,
State Land Office Building, Santa Fe, New Mexico.

, Attachéd‘is a copy of the notice of a special hearing which
is self-explanatory.

A recent evaluvation of conditions in the area which will be
conSLdered at the hearing has confirmed one report of water-well con-~
tamination and has revealed that a much greater volume of salt water is
being produced than has keen reported.

In view of these developments, the “Commission has scheduled
the above-menticned hearing to determine what can be done to expedite

.the elimination of surface disposal of brines.

In addition to the evidence that will be presented by the
staff and other interested parties, the Commission will request that
all companies and individuals who have received authorization for dis-
posal facilities for this area appear and testify as to the current
status, the e&xpected capacity, date of availability, and other pertinent
information concerning these facilities.

- Pending the hearing and its outcome, the Commission will
expect diligent efforts on the part of all producers toward the elim-
ination of this problem.

AUGUST 11, 1967

ALP/ir
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NOTICE OF PUBLICATION
STATE OF NEW MEXICO

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE - NEW MEYICO

The State of New Mexico by its 0il Conservation Commission hereby
Commission promulgated thereunder of the following public hearing
LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICC.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO TO:

All named pafties and persons .

or claim in the following cases,
and notice to the public.

CASE 3644:

In ‘the matter of the hearing .called by the Oil Conservation Com-
“mission upon its own motion to consider the revision of Paragraph
(1) of Order No. R-3221, to provide that the effective date for
the prohibition of surface disposal of produced water from the

North Bagley-Upper Pennsylvanian, North Bagley-Middle Pennsyl-
vanian, North Bagley-Lower Pennsylvanian, North Bagley-Wolfcamp,
and Northeast Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool$, Lea County, New Mexico, or
within one mile thereof, be changed from November 1, 1967, to
some earliexr date.

GIVEN under the seal of the " New Mexico oil Conseérvation Com-
mission at”Santa Fe, New Mexico, on this llth day of August, 1967.

i : STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

=L7

gives notice pursuant to law and the Rules and Regulations of said

| to be held at 9 o'clock a.m. on AUGUST 30, 1967, MORGAN HALL, STAT

B ‘ha‘viﬁ‘g‘aﬁy'f:i:ght‘,‘_tit‘le)"inte’rest e R —
s
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BEFORE THE OIL CONBERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THR HBARING CALLED BY THR OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION UPON ITS OWN NMOTION TO CONSIDER THE REVISION OF
PARAGRAPH (1) OF OKDER NO. R~3221, TO PROVIDE THAT THE EF-
FECTIVR DATE FOR THEE PROHIBITION OF S8URPACE DISPOSAL OF
PRODUCED WATER FROM THE NORTH BAGLEY~UPPER PENNMSYLVANIAN,
NORTH BAGLRY-MIDDLE PENNSYLVANIAN, NORTH BAGLEY-LOWER PENNSYL-
VANIAN, NORTH BAGLEY-WOLFCAMP, AND NORTHEAST BAGLEY-WOLFCAMP

FOOLS, LBA COUNTY, NEW-MEYYCO, OR WITHIN ONE MILE THERKOF,

BE CHANGED FPROM NOVEMBER 1, 1967, TO SOME EARLIER DATE.

CASE No. 3644
Order No. R-3221-A

(*) OF 8810
B E8ION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on August 30, 1967,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Conservation Commission
of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commisaion.®

NOW,; on this_ _3lst day of August, 1967, the Commission, a
quorum baing present, having considered the testimony presented
and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully
advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

{Z) That effactivs November 1, 1947, Order (1) of Order—
No. R~3221 forbids the disposal of water produced in conjunction
with the production of oil or gas, or both, from the North Bagleay-
Upper Pennasylvanian, North Bagley-Middle Pennsylvanian, North
Bagley-Lower Pennsylvanian, North Bagley~Wolfcamp, and Northeast
Bagley-Wolfcamp Pools, Lea County, New Mexico, or within one
jnile thereof, on the surface of the ground, or in any pit, pond,
lake, depression, draw, streambed, or arroyo, or in any water-
course, or in any other place or in any manner which will
Fcnatitute a hazard to any fresh water supplies in that area
Pnc:mpac-ed by Lea, Bddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New
Mexico. - :
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CABE No. 3644
Order No. R~3221-A

(3) That upon considering the evidence praesentad in Case
No. 3551 which resulted in the issuance of Order Ko. R-3221, the -
Commission found the production of salt water in the North Bagley
Field to be 80 great as to constitute an imminent threat to the

i fresh wataer supplies designated by the state engineer and found

reasonable proteotion against contamination of said fresh water
supplies.

(4) That the evidence presented in Case No. 3644 establishes
that the volume of salt water beinrg produced in conjunction with
the production of oil or gas, or both, in the North Bagley Field
greatly exceeds the volume of produced galt water anticipated by
the Commission when it issued Order No. R-3221.

(5) That the evidence presented in Case No. 3644 establishes
that the excessive amounts of water being produced in conjunction
with the production of 0il or gas, or both, in the Woxrth Bagley
Pield constitute an even wore immediate threat to the fresh water
supplies than anticipated by the Commission at the time Order
No. R-322]1 was issued.

(6) That the testimony presanted in Case No. 3644 indicates
that all salt water disposal systeme in the North Bagley Area
hesretofore authorizted by the Commission can be in operation by
approximately the middle of October, 1967.

(7} That the aforesaid salt water disposal systems will be
capable of handliing all salt water being produced in the North
Bagley Field in mid-October,

(8) That the prohibition of water produced in conjunctiicn
with the production of oil or gas, or both, in the North Bagley
¥ield, or within one mile thereof, on the surface of the ground,
or in any pit, pond, lake, depression, draw, streambed, or arroyo,
or in any watercourse, or in any other place or in any manner
which will constitute a hagard to any fresh water supplies on

or aftexr November 1, 1967, in the area encompsassed by Lea, Eddy,
Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico, will not afforxd
reasonable protaection against contamination of fresh water
supplies designated by the state e¢ngineer.

(9) That in order to afford reasonable protaction against
contamination of fresh water supplies designated by the state
engineer, Order (1) of Order No. R~3221 sghould bhe amended to

that it would be necessary to prohibit surface disposal of sadd | .
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CASE No. 3644 A
Order No., R-~3221-A

prohibit the surface disposal of water produced in conjunction
with the production of oil or gas, or both, in the North Bagley
Field, or within one milae theresf,_qﬁ or aftexr Octoher 16, 1967.

RE ORDE H

{1) That Order (1) of Order No. R-3221, dated May 1, 1967,
is hereby amended to read in its entirety as follows:

(1) That effective October 16, 1967, the disposal of water
produced in conjunction with the production of oil or gas, or both,
from the North Bagley-Upper Pennsylvanian, North Bagley-Middle
Pennsylvanian, North Bagley-Lower Pennsylvanian, Noxrth Bagley-~
Wolfcamp, and Northeast Bagley-Wolfcamp Pools, Lea County, New
Mexico, or within one mile thereof, on the surface of the ground,
or in any pit, pond, lake, depression, draw, streambed, or arroyo,
or in any watercouree, or in any other place or in any manner
which will constitute a hazard to any fresh water supplies, is
hereby prohibited in that area encompassed by Lea, Eddy, Chaves,
and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico.® '

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
antry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-~

sary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
denignatad.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary
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